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==================================

A Message from the President

Dear VCS Members,

Camellia season is here!  The sasanquas have burst into full bloom.  Mark you calendars now   for the Fall Camellia Show and Plant Sale, November 9, 2013 at the Norfolk Botanical Gardens.  Come early and enter your blooms from 8:00 AM– 10:00 AM, shop the plant sale(see the list of camellias for sale below)  and don’t miss the spectacular show of camellia blooms in Baker Hall at noon. There will be an opportunity to taste tea, learn how to wax camellias and activities for the children.  
Sincerely,
Toni P. McKenna

President, Virginia Camellia Society

==================================

MONTHLY CARE REMINDERS FOR YOUR CAMELLIAS

Continue Gibbing. Check Air-Layers. They can usually be taken off of the mother plant by now. Put them in pots with an appropriate growing medium and leave them in pots for 1 year. Fertilize your landscape plants with 0-0-22.  From now until the end of the year, this is the best time to plant new Camellias.

Courtesy of the Atlantic Coast Camellia Society Website

VCS 2013 FALL WORKSHOP REPORT

If we had placed an advance order, the weather for our hands-on workshop at the Hofheimer Garden on August 24 could not have been better and the 32 plus people who showed up worked like they were enjoying it. 

Following introductions, there was a brief discussion of the most common diseases of camellias. This was followed by a discussion and demonstration of disbudding and gibbing. Then, experienced growers went out with the 

inexperienced so they could get the feel of disbudding and gibbing. 

Then the real work began as the 250 air-layers we applied in April were 

removed and potted up. Our success rate was 88%. Of the 29 failures, 7 were 

on Victory White and 4 on Dr. Frank Cato. 

Considering the small amount of 

moss that was used, I was surprised that 7 of 10 air-layers on Hino Maru were 

successful. We finished up before 12 noon and then devoured the 7 large Papa 

Johns pizzas.  Twenty three of the new air-layers were purchased by the attendees. We had three new members sign up for VCS and one new member for ACS. 

From any standpoint, it has to be considered a highly successful workshop. 

We are indebted to Bennett’s Creek Wholesale Nursery for providing the pots 

and the potting soil, and to Larry Barlow for providing 60 free dropper bottles of gibberellic acid. 

Winston Gouldin, Education Committee Chairman. 

VCS OLD FASHIONED PLANT SWAP

Camellia Pre- Sale and Swap 2013


Back at the June Board meeting we discussed having a Special Members Camellia Order from Cam Too Nursery in NC.   A plant list was emailed out to the members to be returned with order and check by the end of July.  Fourteen individuals placed orders for a total of 68 plants (mostly 3 gallon plants).  Although some varieties were deemed unavailable due to quality or quantity available most of our order was accepted.   

The plants arrived in early September at the Chesapeake Arboretum where Gary and Kathy Hanson as well as Bob Fountain (from the Arboretum) helped me unload the plants.  They looked great!!  The next week I came back and sorted them into the individuals orders as well as the plants for the November 9th Fall Camellia Show/Festival at Norfolk Botanical Garden.   

On Saturday, September 28th everyone was invited to come pick up their plants as well as bring air layers or other items to swap at the Chesapeake Arboretum – VCS Fall Social.  The weather was a little grey and although we all wanted rain we didn’t want it to rain on our picnic.  We lucked out!  Gary and Kathy Hanson as well as Toni and Fred McKenna brought some wine, cheese and other delicious noshes!   About 50 members came and went bringing some additional tasty side dishes as well as some cool camellias, irises, daylilies, jars of honey, ginger lilies and other cool plants to trade.  After people picked up their purchased plants and had some of the great food and drink we started swapping!  I brought 13 Camellia air layers from the Chesapeake Arboretum as well as 20 assorted Camellia airlayers and plants from my yard to make sure there was plenty of variety.   We checked what everyone had and what we needed to get and then made our deals.  I was able to get the Chesapeake Arboretum six new Camellias for their collection as well as an Abelia chinensis and an Edgeworthia chyrsantha!  I got some great irises, daylilies, camellias, Cherokee Rose and an Abelia for my own yard.  

I know all that came had fun and were excited to get the plants home to be planted in their yards!  Overall the events were a great success and we will do the September Swap again next year!  Hope you can come to partake in this fun new VCS social event even if you don’t want to swap plants the food is amazing and so are our members! 

Just a teaser, below is the list of special Camellias we will be offering at the Camellia Show and Plant Sale, November 9, 2013.  We only have 3-5 of each in the 1-gallon size and 2-3 of each in the 3-gallon size, so get there at 10:00 AM when sales open:

1 gallon – ($13 Members and $15 non-Members) 

Brushfield Yellow

C.M.Wilson

Erin Farmer

Grape Soda

Guillio Nuccio Variegated

Maroon Mist

Mike Witman Variegated

Punkin

Tama Americana

3 gallons – ($27 Members and $30 Non-Members) or 4 for ($100 Members and $ 110 Non-Members)

Ack-Scent

Adolph Audusson Variegated

April Pink

Autumn Sunrise

Chansonette

Cinnamon Cindy

Cinnamon Scentsation

Edna Bass Variegated (substitution)

Elaine Lee

Gay Baby

Jury's Yellow

Kick Off

Koto no kaori

Lady Clare

Look Again

Midnight Lover

Nagasaki

October Magic Orchid

Omega

Pride of Descanso

Seikaiha

sinensis

Tama Ikari

Tama no Ura

Terry Gilley

transnokoensis

Yoi machi

Zig Zag

For more info contact Kathy Hanson @ 757-242-4367 or Mike Adruczyk @ 757-382-6348

Report from Howard Warren

Howard Warren called in last week to report that nine of the transplanted camellias that VCS planted at the Horton Veterans Cemetery were doing very well and eight of the nine looked “really superior” with significant new growth.  

As Howard said, this is a remarkable testimony to the robustness of the camellia plant.  We are planning to do another project of planting at the Horton Cemetery this fall.

Attention Members Looking for Advice 

And Guidance

Announcing the VCS Camellia Hot Line

When a new member has joined, they probably are not too sure on how to plant, prune, or present blooms in a show.  Howard Warren recommended that we establish a hotline to assist folks that may have questions in regards to the care of Camellias.  Some volunteers have stepped forward and their contact information is below.

Mike Andruczyk 

mikeand@vt.edu 

Larry Barlow 

larrybarlow@cavtel.net 

Sandy Godwin 

757-410-2328 or 757-737-2639 

jgodwin5@cox.net 

Winston Gouldin

twgouldin@cox.net

Pixie Killebrew

Pixie.killebrew@gmail.com

Howard Warren 

757-484-8825 

So if you have questions like how to amend your potting soil, or how to gib, drop the fine folks above an email or call for some great guidance.

Special News for the VCS Holiday Pot Luck Party

Here's the camellia that Tom Nuccio donated: 'Showboat' has a beautiful large rose form double white flower with in curved pink petal edges. It grows vigorously upright and is somewhat open. It has a long blooming period from early to late season. It was introduced in September 2102 by Nuccio’s Nursery, Altadena, California. 
VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY

CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2013-2014

MARK YOUR CALENDARS TODAY!

Watch for future revised editions, up-dates, cancellations etc. on our website vacamelliasociety.org or in the VCS newsletter, the garden sections of the VA-Pilot and Daily Press.  (Please be sure we have your correct, current email address.)

*  *  *  * 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2013,  

2:00PM—3:00PM 

Set-up for Camellia Plant Sale & Show in NBG BAKER HALL. 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2013,

8:00AM—4:00PM 

FALL CAMELLIA SHOW & PLANT SALE at NBG BAKER HALL 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2013, 
6:00PM—9:00PM

ANNUAL "GATHERING OF GARDENERS" 

At NBG ROSE GARDEN HALL

Holiday Pot-Luck Dinner & Silent Auction.

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2013, 

6:00PM—9:00PM

VCS MEMBERS & GUESTS HOLIDAY POT LUCK PARTY at the FRED HEUTTE CENTER, 1000 Botetourt Gardens, Ghent Square, Norfolk 23507 Bring guest(s) and your beverage of choice, a side dish (salad, veggie etc.) or desert, and an item for the silent auction.

FRIDAY-SUNDAY, JANUARY 31 – FEBRUARY 2, 2014

TBD

VIRGINIA FLOWER & GARDEN EXPO

Virginia Beach Convention Center.

Volunteers will be needed to attend our booth at the show.
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2014, 

7:00PM—0830PM

ANNUAL INDOOR WORKSHOP at the Women’s Club of Newport News, 461 J Clyde Morris Blvd.,  Newport News, VA 23601
FRIDAY, MARCH 21, 2014, 

1:00PM—3:00PM 

SET-UP FOR SPRING SHOW & PLANT SALE 

NBG Baker Hall

SATURDAY, MARCH 22, 2014, 

8:00AM—4:00PM

VCS SPRING CAMELLIA SHOW & 

PLANT SALE 

NBG BAKER  HALL

SATURDAY, APRIL 5 2014, 

9:30AM—1230PM

HANDS-ON WORKSHOP

NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDEN, 

(Rain date 12 April, 2014)

SATURDAY-SUNDAY, APRIL 26 – 27 2014, 

9:00AM—4:00PM

ANNUAL HERB AND PLANT SALE FESTIVAL, at the FRED HEUTTE CENTER, 1000 Botetourt Gardens, Ghent Square, Norfolk 23507

FRIDAY THRU SUNDAY, MAY 9- 11, 2014, 

GARDENER’S MARKET at NBG. 
THURSDAY, MAY 22, 2014, 

6:00PM—8:30PM

ANNUAL TRAIN RIDE & PICNIC at NBG’S PICNIC PAVILLION.  If rain--Baker Hall.

Additional events will be added as we confirm them.

All dates are subject to change

********************************

VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY (VCS) OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

President – Toni McKenna,

757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)      tmckenna@cox.net
1st Vice President - Malia Huddle

            757-436-6457

            maliahuddle@cox.net
2nd Vice President –  Moriah Hults 

757-652-8949

 dirtylittlegardener@yahoo.com
Recording Secretary – Sandy Godwin,

757-410-2328, 757-737-2639(C) Sandy@HRMAG.com
jgodwin5@cox.net
Treasurer -- Joe Davis

757-487-8781,

            jedavis7@cox.net
VCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

2014 -- Larry Barlow

757-487-6082, 757-420-8418(W)

Larrybarlow@cavtel.net
2014 – Kathy Hanson 

757-855-7595

roberthfred@gmail.com
2014 – Kathy Hanson

              757-242-4367

gjhanson@att.net
2015 -- Joe Davis

757-487-8781,

jedavis7@cox.net
2015 -- Moriah Hults 

757-652-8949

dirtylittlegardener@yahoo.com
2015 – Matthew Gobla

          757-441-5830x455

          matthew.gobla@nbgs.org
2016 – Gary Hanson

              757-242-4367

gjhanson@att.net
2016 – Carol Anne Kent


757-490-8933

cakent@cox.net
2016 – John Moore


757-467-6058


sailin1@verizon.net
2017 -- Mike Andruczyk

757-382-6348

mikeand@vt.edu

mandruczyk@cityofchesapeake.net
2017 – Malia Huddle

          757-436-6457

          maliahuddle@cox.net
2017 – Pixie Kilebrew

         757-591-0653

         pixie.killebrew@gmail.com

2017 -- Mike Andruczyk

757-382-6348

mikeand@vt.edu

mandruczyk@cityofchesapeake.net
EXOFICIO BOARD MEMBER:

Past President – Marcus Jones 

757-310-9685


m1jones@odu.edu
ACS VIRGINIA STATE DIRECTOR

Moriah Hults

757-652-8949

dirtylittlegardener@yahoo.com
VCS COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN:
Ambassador Program: Bob Ward 

757-587-7844

Education:  Winston Gouldin

757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net

Hospitality:  Toni McKenna

757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C) tmckenna@cox.net
Liaison NBG/VCS Committee:

Matthew Gobla

757-441-5830x455

matthew.gobla@nbgs.org
Newsletter Editor: 

          Fred McKenna

          757-432-0220, 757-818-3895(C)

          fred.mckenna@cox.net

Propagation: Bob Black

757-255-4463, 757-483-1425 (W),   

           757-285-4696(C)

Bob@bcnursery.com 

By-Laws Committee: Maria Stephenson

757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

Zuki1919@yahoo.com
          Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C) wa.sp@verizon.net
           Daniel Hayworth


757-675-5491

snowqueenscavalier@hotmail.com

Research:  Kathy Hanson  

               757-242-4367,

             gjhanson@att.net
Show Chairmen: Larry Barlow 

757-420-8418

         Larrybarlow@cavtel.net 


Doug Simon

757-625-0374 


Simon2ofus@aol.com 


Chairperson Telephone Committee: 

          Gerry Fred 

757-855-7595

             roberthfred@gmail.com
Website:  Bill Trotter: trotter0@cox.net
*************************************************

The VCS  MISSION STATEMENT

The Purpose/Mission of the Virginia Camellia Society is to learn and to promote the growth and propagation of the beautiful 

camellia through meetings, workshops, and through the presentation and sponsorships of annual camellia shows.   (VCS 2004)

Virginia Camellia Society

P O Box 6098

Chesapeake, VA  23323
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